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SCHOOL CALENDAR                                                            We are an accredited Waste Wise Ways School 

WEEK 9 WEEK 10 WEEK 11  

Frozen Quelch fruit 
sticks on sale this                                

Friday at recess at 
50 cents each.   

   
Friday 3 December – 
information regards the 
proposed industrial stoppage 
on Tuesday will be sent home 
today. 

 
Monday 6 December 
• P&C meeting 

Wednesday 8 December 
• Adole-sense Program for 

Years 5 & 6 

Friday 10 December 
• End of Year Presentation 

assemblies – see details 
above 

 
Tuesday 14 December 
• Disco from noon to 3pm 
• Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

Wednesday 15 December 
• End of year fun day  

Thursday 16 December 
• Last day of school for 

students 

 
 

 

A proud member of the First North Community of Schools and The Rivers P-12 

MEDALS AWARDED TO CLUNES PS STUDENTS 
Congratulations to Austin Cleary who won the 
First North Community of Schools Stage 2 
Public Speaking Competition with his speech on 
“Kids Lead The Way”, and 
to Emilia O’Hara who was 
runner up in the Stage 3 

level competition with her speech on  
“The best advice I ever received”.  

LAST P & C MEETING FOR 2021 NEXT MONDAY 
We hope to have many community members joining us for the 
final P & C meeting on Monday 6th December at 6:15pm. Here 
are the zoom details: 
Topic: Clunes P & C Meeting 
Time: Dec 6, 2021 06:15 PM Canberra, Melbourne, Sydney 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/68193410985?pwd=NkxMMF
U2V1RDQ3dUSmlqL2xYWUZNdz09 
Meeting ID: 681 9341 0985 

Passcode: 051337 
Many thanks to Shannon and friends who are providing our 
school with delicious sushi for the last canteen for the year. 

ASSEMBLY TOMORROW 
Tomorrow we hold our last assembly for the year and hope the 
new year enables us to bring community members back into 
our school to celebrate achievements. Tomorrow will be the 
last day for class awards, and students will also receive their 
Premier Reading Challenge Certificates and Premier Sporting 
Challenge certificates. 

END OF YEAR PRESENTATION ASSEMBLY 
A reminder that the following Friday 10th December, 
Kindergarten students will be receiving their book prizes. Each 
child can only have 2 parents or family members who are 
double vaccinated in attendance at the 9:30am presentation, 
adhering to strict regulations. 
 At 2pm on the 10th December, only the parents / family 
members [must be double vaccinated] of students who are 
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receiving an award or have been elected as 2022 Captains can 
attend the afternoon assembly. (Confidential emails will be 
sent to relevant parents / carers tomorrow). 
All Year 6 students will receive their graduation certificate and 
Year 6 gift at the Year 6 dinner on Tuesday 14th December 
evening. 

CREATIVE / ENGAGING PROGRAMS TILL THE LAST DAY 
The students greatly enjoyed filming the Flash Mob project last 
Friday and we were fortunate to have the rain hold off during 
the filming. The filming and editing have been provided by Saul 
who owns the Property Shots Company at Bangalow. We thank 
him greatly for providing his talent and time at no cost and we 
look forward to sharing this ‘feel good’ film. Our students were 
fantastic in bringing this together and many staff turned up on 
a day when they weren’t working to do something special as a 
whole school within regulations. 

 

We also have our K/1 mural mounted above our fabulous new 
water system which was completed under the creative 
guidance of Mrs Henderson. The Year 6, class 4/5/6 and class 
2/3 murals are close to completion too.  

 

We are now allowed to sing outside so there was a touch of 
carols this week to start December and all classes are working 
on their filming. 

FILM BY FESTIVAL AT BANGALOW 
A reminder Zohar, Ella, Angus and Lucas have entered their film 
in which all 4/5/6 students contributed either as an actor or 
filming crew member. The Film By Festival is presented next 
Thursday evening, drive-in style, at Bangalow Showgrounds. 
This has been organised by Eureka PS and our thanks to Mr 
Priestley who has committed his time to making this happen 

for our school. For more information see information in 
newsletter. 

END OF YEAR EVENTS 
Look out for notes and emails regarding our end of year 
activities coming home next week. 
Kindergarten to Year 5 will be attending a movie at Lismore 
Cinemas for their end of year fun day, and the Year 6 students 
will be roller skating in Lismore followed by a movie at school. 

Don’t forget to keep sending your donations for our SRC 
Christmas hamper appeal.  We have had a wonderful response 
to date.  Thank you for helping many families in need. 

 
 

Michelle Slee - Principal 
 
                     EXPECTATION of the WEEK 

“Be the best you can be.” 
 

Student Assembly Awards 
Our last assembly awards will be presented tomorrow 
afternoon.  Details will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 

Adoles-sense Program for Years 5 and 6 
Students in the senior years will participate in the Adoles-sense 
program, a sexuality and relationship education program 
presented by Jane McGowen, a local social worker. The 
program will be run on Wednesday 8th December with  
a separate program for each cohort. Year 5 will have two 
sessions (shared with Year 6), and Year 6 will have another 
separate session. 
 
FilmBy: The Northern Rivers 
Lights, camera, action! Thursday 9th December sees the 
inaugural FilmBy: The Northern Rivers Film Festival, put 
together entirely by students from the primary schools of the 
Northern Rivers. Showcasing the hard work and creative efforts 
of all our students from Kindergarten to Year 6, the film festival 
will present short films and animations at a special drive-in 
screening in Week 10. 

Each school student has had the opportunity to learn about 
filmmaking with a number of professionals (including local film 
maker Ben Gilmore and head of FilmBy Glen Cater), who have 
come in to work with groups on writing, storyboarding, filming 
and editing throughout the various stages of the year. 
The red carpet for FilmBy: The Northern Rivers will roll out at 
Bangalow Showgrounds from 7:15pm till 8:30pm.  



  

Student Banking – final banking day 
A reminder that School Banking will not be resuming in 2022. 
Our final day for student banking will be this coming Tuesday - 
7th December. 
 
Library Update 
With the end of the year fast approaching, borrowing has 
ceased for the year, and it is time to check in your bookshelves, 
under the beds and anywhere else books seem to accumulate 
and return all your library books. 
 
Changes to payment options in 2022 
We have been notified by the Department’s transactional 
banking services that as of December 16th, we will no longer be 
able to accept credit card payments over the phone. 
Acceptable methods of payment in 2022 will include 

• EFTPOS terminal when cardholder is present 
• Online payments via the Make a Payment link on our 

school website 
• Online payments via the NSW Westpac Payment 

Gateway on SkoolBag 
• Cash/Cheque paid directly to the school. 

School Uniform End of Year Opening Hours 
The uniform shop will be open on Thursday 2nd and Thursday 
9th December for anyone wishing to purchase prior to the 
holidays.  
If you are wanting to purchase in the new year, we will be open 
on Monday 31st January [School commences Tuesday 1st 
February]. 
 
P&C Election Day Cake Stall 

Amie Brown is co-ordinating the P&C Election 
Day cake stall this Saturday December 4th.  

If you are intending to bake, she has left a kit for 
collection at the front office which includes a 

plate and card for listing ingredients (a 
requisite).  If you would like a kit, please contact 

the office and we will send home with your child. 
Cakes and goodies can be delivered to the school office 

tomorrow or direct to the stall on Saturday morning before 
8am. 

If you can lend a hand on Saturday, it would also be greatly 
appreciated. Just contact Amie to let her know what  

time you can help out. - 0401292956 
 

P&C News 
End of year catch up 
To cap off another extraordinary year, there will be a casual, 
end of year catch-up and Christmas picnic! 

Where: Clunes Old School playground 
When: Thursday 16th December 2021 (last day of term 4) 
Time: From 3pm 
BYO: Nibbles, drinks and picnic rug 

This is not a P&C event. At this stage, restrictions in NSW are 
scheduled to end on Dec 15, so everyone can attend. 
 
We need your help! (hint: involves baked treats!) 
Local government elections are being held on Saturday 4/12/21 
and Clunes PS is a polling booth. 

The Clunes PS P&C will have a fundraising cake stall at Clunes 
PS with lots of yummy treats (not just a boring old democracy 
sausage!).  But we need your help! If you can bake, we'd love it 
if you could bake something for the cake stall. 
Just contact Amie on 0401 292 956 to organise a drop off 
beforehand or bring it 
by 8AM on Sat 4/12/21. 
 
Sounds democratically 
delicious: cast your vote 
then get some cake! 
 
New Water Bubbler 
The P&C was pleased to 
contribute to the new 
filtered water station - a 
very important addition 
to the school. 
 
 
Your P&C Exec 

clunesps.nsw.pandc@gmail.com 
 

Clunes OSHC  
Another rainy week at Clunes OSHC so when the sun is out, we 
are taking advantage playing on the wiped-down play 
equipment and stamping in muddy puddles.  
This week in the kitchen we made ooey, gooey chocolate 
brownies, a hit amongst the children, and cheesy rice, not so 
popular. 

 
We experimented painting with marbles, blobbing different 
coloured paint in the 
paper and rolling a 
marble to mix the 
colours. We also tried 
hydro dipping our nails 
which didn’t work well 
so we painted instead. 
 
Tech decks have been a 
craze at the moment and 
the children have been creating lego ramps and jumps for the 
tech decks to do tricks on.  
The program for December/January school holidays is in this 
newsletter.   We will be open from 17th till 24th December. If 
you would like any of these days, we have started to take 
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bookings. The last few holidays we have been booked up, so 
please get in early if you need care.  
Please book after-school or vacation care by calling or texting 
0437362834. 

From Laura and Clunes Team  
Photos of the Week 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

    

 
 

 



  

   



  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 




